

November 15, 2012

Mr. Mark Cammarata Philadelphia Water Department 1101 Market Street Philadelphia, PA 19107-2994

Re:

Clean Water/Sewage

Philadelphia CSO Long-Term Control Plan;

June 1, 2011, CO&A

Philadelphia

Dear Mr. Cammarata:

The Department of Environmental Protection ("DEP") has completed its review of the information provided by you, under cover dated August 2, 2012. That information was provided in response to DEP's June 6, 2012, comment letter on the Implementation and Adaptation Plan ("IAMP"). The IAMP itself was submitted as required by the June 1, 2011, Consent Order and Agreement ("CO&A"). The Department has determined that the information provided by you is satisfactory, and therefore we hereby approve the IAMP. With this approval, the IAMP becomes an approved supplement to the Long-Term Control Plan Update, as provided in the CO&A.

The DEP has also received the Green Infrastructure Maintenance Manual Development Process Plan, submitted by you as required by the CO&A. We have completed our review of that document as well. The DEP has no comments on this item, and we hereby approve it.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Burke at 484.250.5822.

Sinceret

Jenifer Fields, P.E. Regional Manager

Clean Water

cc:

Mr. Rocco

Ms. Henning-Dudley Adam N. Bram, Esq.

Mr. Burke

Re 30 (GJE12WAW)307-1